

# CORRESPONDENCE ITEMS PRESENTED FOR INFORMATION July 19, 2021

- 1) Correspondence from the Manager, Legislative Services/Clerk, Town of Fort Erie re:
  - a) Lyme disease
  - b) Cannabis operations licensing
- 2) Correspondence from the following re: National three-digit suicide prevention hotline.
  - a) Public Health Agency of Canada
  - b) MPP, Bruce-Grey-Owen Sound
  - c) Tay Valley Township
  - d) City of Welland
  - e) Township of the Archipelago
  - f) Township of Adelaide Metcalfe
- 3) Correspondence from the Reeve, Tay Valley Township re: Provincial funding of hospital major capital equipment.
- 4) Correspondence from the Deputy Clerk, Township of Brock re: Phragmites.
- 5) Correspondence from the following municipalities re: Unencapsulated polystyrene products.
  - a) Town of Mono
  - b) Township of Adelaide Metcalfe
- 6) Correspondence from the Clerk, Municipality of St. Charles re: Land transfer tax.
- 7) Correspondence from the following municipalities re: Capital gains tax on primary residence.
  - a) Municipality of Calvin
  - b) Township of Severn
  - c) County of Frontenac
  - d) Township of Lake of Bays
- 8) Correspondence from Clerk, Town of Cochrane re: Health care system coverage of PSA test cost.
- 9) Correspondence from the Director of Municipal Governance, Municipality of Chatham-Kent re:
  - a) Induction of the Coloured All-Stars into the Canadian Baseball Hall of Fame
  - b) Licensing of previously illegal cannabis operations
  - c) Ontario's Big City Mayors (OBCM) call for mental health and addictions plan
  - d) M-84 Anti-hate crimes and incidents and Bill C-313 Banning Symbols of Hate Act
- 10) Correspondence from the Director of Corporate Services/Municipal Clerk, Township of Scugog re: School bus turnarounds.

- 11) Correspondence from the Legislative Coordinator, City of Mississauga re: Canada Day.
- 12) Correspondence from the Clerk, City of Vaughan re: Legal age for a licensed driver.
- 13) Correspondence from the Director of Corporate Services/Clerk, Township of the Lake of Bays re: Fire departments.
- 14) Correspondence from the following municipalities re: Cemetery funding.
  - a) Municipality of Chatham-Kent
  - b) Township of Adelaide Metcalfe
- 15) Correspondence from the Township of Adelaide Metcalfe re: Bill 279 Environmental Protection Amendment Act, 2021. (Microplastics filters for washing machines.)



# **Community Services**

## Legislative Services

June 22, 2021 File #120203

Web-site: www.forterie.ca

Sent via email: <a href="mailto:premier@ontario.ca">premier@ontario.ca</a>

The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario Legislative Building Queen's Park Toronto, ON M7A 1A1

Honourable and Dear Sir:

Re: Support of the City of St. Catharines Resolution – Lyme Disease Awareness Month

Please be advised the Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie at its meeting of June 21, 2021 received and supported correspondence from the City of St. Catharines dated June 11, 2021 requesting the Province to expand testing to all strains of Lyme Disease and improve the level of treatment and are for those diagnosed with this crippling disease.

Attached please find a copy of the City of St. Catharines correspondence dated June 11, 2021.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Yours very truly,

Carol Schofield, Dipl.M.A.

Manager, Legislative Services/Clerk

en Schofuel

cschofield@forterie.ca

CS:dlk Attach

c.c. The Honourable Chritsine Elliott, Minister of Health christine.elliott@ontario.ca

Lynn Guerriero, President, Niagara Health System lynn.guerriero@niagarahealth.on.ca

Dr. Andrea Feller, Associate Medical Officer of Health, Niagara Region andrea.feller@niagararegion.ca

Association of Municipalities of Ontario <a href="mailto:amo@amo.on.ca">amo@amo.on.ca</a> Jeff Burch, MPP, Niagara Centre <a href="mailto:jburch-qp@ndp.on.ca">jburch-qp@ndp.on.ca</a>

Sam Oosterhoff, MPP, Niagara West sam.oosterhoff@pc.ola.org

Jennifer Stevens, MPP, St. Catharines JStevens-co@ndp.on.ca

Wayne Gates, MPP, Niagara Falls wgates-co@ndp.on.ca

Bonnie Nistcio-Dunk, City Clerk bdunk@stcatharines.ca

Ontario Municipalities

Office Hours 8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Phone: (905) 871-1600 FAX: (905) 871-4022



June 11, 2021

The Honourable Doug Ford, M.P.P. Premier of Ontario Legislative Building Queen's Park Toronto, ON M7A 1A1

Sent via email: premier@ontario.ca

Re: Lyme Disease Awareness Month

Our Files: 35.31.99/35.23.12

Dear Premier Ford,

At its meeting held on May 31, 2021, St. Catharines City Council approved the following motion:

"WHEREAS May is Lyme Disease National Awareness Month; and

WHEREAS the City of St. Catharines Strategic Plan includes improving livability for all; and

WHEREAS Niagara Region is a high-risk area for ticks and Lyme Disease, and cases continue to increase; and

WHEREAS Ontario health does not cover treatment and testing for all strains of Lyme Disease; and

WHEREAS Lyme Disease is a crippling disease if not diagnosed and treated appropriately;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED the City of St. Catharines call on the Ontario government to expand testing to all strains of Lyme Disease and improve the level of treatment and care for those diagnosed with this crippling disease; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED the Premier of Ontario, Ontario Minister of Health, local MPPs, Niagara Health, Niagara Region Public Health, all Ontario municipalities, and the Association of Municipalities of Ontario be sent correspondence of Council's decision; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED the Mayor bring this matter to the attention of the Niagara Region and request that the Region build an awareness campaign with on-line resources for families with Lyme Disease."



If you have any questions, please contact the Office of the City Clerk at extension 1524.

Bonnie Nistico-Dunk, City Clerk

Legal and Clerks Services, Office of the City Clerk

:mb

cc: Ontario Minister of Health

Niagara Area MPPs

Niagara Health

Niagara Region Public Health

Niagara Region

**Ontario Municipalities** 

Association of Municipalities of Ontario, amo@amo.on.ca

Melissa Wenzler, Government Relations Advisor



# **Community Services**

# Legislative Services

June 22, 2021 File #120203

Sent via email: <u>Justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca</u>

The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada House of Commons Ottawa. ON K1A 0A6

Honourable and Dear Sir:

#### Re: Licensing of Cannabis Operations – Previously Operating Illegally

Please be advised the Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie at its meeting of June 21, 2021 passed the following resolution:

**Whereas** there have been a number of illegal cannabis grow operations within the Town of Fort Erie, and

**Whereas** these illegal cannabis operations take significant municipal and regional manpower to control, and pose a significant threat to nearby communities, and

**Whereas** monetary fines and penalties do not restrict cannabis growers from future illegal cannabis activities on the lands, and do not appear to be enough of a deterrent, and

**Whereas** operating an illegal cannabis grow operation does not restrict the owners from applying for a legal licence to Health Canada through another responsible person, and

**Whereas** the licensed operators for the grow facilities may be producing for owners or owners within a corporation previously convicted of an offence;

#### Now therefore be it resolved,

**That:** The Federal Government look at prohibiting the ability to obtain a licence to grow cannabis if any of the owners including those owners within a corporation have ever been convicted of operating an illegal cannabis operation, and further

**That:** The Federal Government look at restricting lands previously operated for illegal cannabis use from obtaining a licence for a period of 5 years from the date of the offence, and further

.../2

Web-site: www.forterie.ca

**That:** The Federal Government require that before submitting an application to the Minister for a licence for cultivation, a licence for processing or a licence for sale that authorizes the possession of cannabis, the person that intends to submit the application must first obtain a letter of compliance from the following authorities in the area in which the site referred to in the application is located:

- (a) the local government;
- (b) the local fire authority; and
- (c) the local police force or the Royal Canadian Mounted Police detachment that is responsible for providing policing services to that area, and further

**That:** A copy of this resolution be circulated to The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, The Minister of Health Patty Hajdu, All members of Parliament, All municipalities, Niagara Regional Police, Royal Canadian Mounted Police and the Federation of Municipalities of Ontario for their support.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Yours very truly,

Carol Schofield, Dipl.M.A.

Manager, Legislative Services/Clerk

cschofield@forterie.ca

CS:dlk

c.c. The Honourable Patty Hajdu, Minister of Health (Canada) Patty.Hajdu@parl.gc.ca
All Members of Parliament (MP's)

Ontario Municipalities

Chief of Police, Bryan MacCulloch, Niagara Regional Police Service deb.reid@niagarapolice.ca

Commissioner Brenda Lucki, RCMP Brenda.Lucki@rcmp-grc.gc.ca

Federation of Canadian Municipalities

From: PHAC Correspondence / Correspondance ASPC (PHAC/ASPC) < phac.correspondence-

correspondance.aspc@canada.ca>
Sent: June 22, 2021 4:54 PM

**To:** Jamie Eckenswiller < <u>jeckenswiller@owensound.ca</u>> **Subject:** Response from the Public Health Agency of Canada

Dear Mr. Eckenswiller:

I am writing in response to your correspondence of May 21, 2021, addressed to the Honourable Patty Hajdu, Minister of Health, in support of a national three-digit suicide prevention hotline. Minister Hajdu has asked me to reply on her behalf.

I commend you and your colleagues from the Council of the Corporation for the City of Owen Sound, for your efforts to prioritize the implementation of a national three-digit suicide prevention hotline in Canada. The Government of Canada recognizes the impact suicide has on families and communities, and acknowledges the critical importance of people in crisis needing immediate access to suicide prevention support and resources.

The Public Health Agency of Canada is investing \$21 million over 5 years in the Centre for Addiction and Mental Health, which is working in partnership with the Canadian Mental Health Association and Crisis Services Canada to implement and sustain a pan-Canadian suicide prevention service. The <u>Canada Suicide Prevention Service</u> currently provides people across Canada with suicide prevention crisis support from trained responders via phone (24/7) and text (evenings only). When fully implemented in March 2023, people will have access to 24/7/365 crisis support, in English and French, using the technology of their choice: voice, text or online chat. This includes immediate access to information and resources such as emergency services, referrals, safety plans, and bereavement support.

As demonstrated by the House of Commons' passage of a motion by unanimous consent to establish a national suicide prevention hotline that is accessible to all Canadians, there is great interest in exploring the implementation of a three-digit number in Canada.

As a first step, there is a need to gain a better understanding of the regulatory, technological and resource implications in the Canadian context. The Canadian Radio-television and Telecommunications Commission (CRTC) is responsible for numbering administration in Canada which includes establishing any three-digit abbreviated codes. On June 3, 2021, the CRTC launched a regulatory proceeding to consult on a proposed three-digit number, which will build a fulsome public record in an open and transparent manner.

This consultation could identify potential obstacles and how they could be overcome. It may also determine whether to assign a three-digit number to access mental health crisis/suicide prevention services in Canada.

As highlighted in Budget 2021, the federal government is supportive of these efforts including ensuring funds are available to support the creation of this line.

Thank you for writing and for your attention to this important matter.

Sincerely,

Candice St-Aubin Vice-President Health Promotion and Chronic Disease Prevention Branch Public Health Agency of Canada

CONSTITUENCY OFFICE 208-1101 2nd Avenue East Owen Sound, ON N4K 2J1 Tel: (519) 371-1059 Fax: (519) 371-1752





Alex Ruff, MSC, CD, MP Bruce-Grey-Owen Sound

June 10, 2021

Mayor and Councillors of the City of Owen Sound,

Thank you for responding favourably to my request to pass a resolution to support our 988-suicide prevention hotline initiative.

My colleague MP Doherty, has spearheaded this initiative in the House of Commons, and I was honoured to reach out across the riding to aid in his efforts, to ask for your help and to gain further support for this very important initiative.

As you know, this past year has been challenging for so many across the country and in our communities. We have seen the rates of suicide continue to rise, and it is incredibly important that we all join together to support bringing a national three-digit suicide prevention hotline to Canada.

I wanted to personally say thank you for passing a resolution backing our initiative, and for supporting my colleagues and I in our efforts to ensure that Canada has an easy to remember threedigit hotline accessible to all Canadians for suicide prevention.

Thank you again for partnering with me on this important initiative.

Sincerely,

Alex Ruff, MSC, CD Member of Parliament Bruce-Grey-Owen Sound



June 23, 2021

The Honourable Patty Hajdu
Minister of Health
Brooke Claxton Building, 16<sup>th</sup> Floor 0916A
Ottawa, ON K1A 0K9
<a href="mailto:hcminister.ministresc@canada.ca">hcminister.ministresc@canada.ca</a>

Dear Minister Hajdu:

RE: Endorsement of 988 Suicide and Crisis Prevention Hotline Initiative

The Council of the Corporation of Tay Valley Township at its Council meeting on June 22<sup>nd</sup>, 2021 adopted the following resolution:

#### RESOLUTION #C-2021-06-12

**"WHEREAS,** the Federal government has passed a motion to adopt 988, a National three-digit suicide and crisis hotline;

**AND WHEREAS,** the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic has increased the demand for suicide prevention services by 200%;

**AND WHEREAS,** existing suicide prevention hotlines require the user to remember a 10-digit number and go through directories or to be placed on hold;

**NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT,** the Council of Tay Valley Township endorses the 988 crisis line initiative to ensure critical barriers are removed to those in a crisis and seeking help;

AND THAT, a letter demonstrating Tay Valley Township's support be sent to the Honourable Patty Hajdu, Federal Minister of Health, Scott Reid, MP Lanark-Frontenac-Kingston, Randy Hillier, MPP Lanark-Frontenac-Kingston, Ian Scott Chairperson and Chief Executive Officer, Canadian Radio-Television and Telecommunications, and all municipalities in Ontario."



If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned at (613) 267-5353 ext. 130 or <a href="mailto:clerk@tayvalleytwp.ca">clerk@tayvalleytwp.ca</a>.

Sincerely, Amanda Mako

Amanda Mabo, Acting CAO/Clerk

cc: Scott Reid, MP - Lanark - Frontenac - Kingston

Randy Hiller, MPP - Lanark - Frontenac - Kingston

Ian Scott, Chairperson and CEO, Canadian Radio-Television and

**Telecommunications Commission** 

All municipalities in Ontario



City of Welland Corporate Services Office of the City Clerk

60 East Main Street, Welland, ON L3B 3X4

Phone: 905-735-1700 Ext. 2159 | Fax: 905-732-1919

Email: clerk@welland.ca | www.welland.ca

June 22, 2021

File No. 21-94

**SENT VIA EMAIL** 

Town of West Lincoln 318 Canborough Street Smithville, Ontario L0R 2A0

Attention: Ms. Joanne Scime, City Clerk

Re: June 15, 2021 - WELLAND CITY COUNCIL

At its meeting of June 15, 2021, Welland City Council passed the following motion:

"THAT THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF WELLAND receives and endorses the correspondence from the Township of West Lincoln dated May 26, 2021 regarding Endorsement of 988 Suicide and Crisis Prevention Hotline Initiative.

WHEREAS the Federal government has passed a motion to adopt 988, a National three-digit suicide and crisis hotline; and

WHEREAS the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic has increased the demand for suicide prevention services by 200%; and

WHEREAS existing suicide prevention hotlines require the user to remember a 10-digit number and go through directories or be placed on hold.

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT Township Council endorses the 988 crisis line initiative to ensure critical barriers are removed to those in a crisis and seeking help; and

THAT a letter demonstrating Township of West Lincoln Council's support be sent to the Honourable Patty Hajdu, Federal Minister of Health, the Honorable Dean Allison MP Niagara West, the Honourable Sam Oosterhoff MPP Niagara West, Ian Scott Chairperson and Chief Executive Officer, Canadian Radio- Television and Telecommunications and all municipalities in Ontario.

Yours truly,

Tara Stephens City Clerk

TS:bl

c.c.: - The Honorable Patty Hajdu, Federal Minister of Health, sent via email

- The Honorable Dean Allison, MP Niagara West, sent via e-mail

- The Honorable Sam Oosterhoff, MPP Niagara West, sent via e-mail

 Ian Scott, Chairperson & Chief Executive Officer, Canadian Radio-Television and Telecommunications, sent via e-mail

-All Ontario Municipalities, sent via e-mail



# **Township of The Archipelago**

9 James Street, Parry Sound ON P2A 1T4 Tel: 705-746-4243/Fax: 705-746-7301 www.thearchipelago.on.ca

June 18, 2021

21-111

Moved by Councillor Mead Seconded by Councillor Zanussi

#### RE: Scott Aitchison, MP Parry Sound Muskoka - Support for 9-8-8 Crisis Line

**WHEREAS** the Federal Government has passed a motion to adopt 9-8-8, a National 3-digit suicide and crisis hotline; and

**WHEREAS** the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic has increased the demand for suicide prevention services by 200%; and

**WHEREAS** existing suicide prevention hotlines require the user to remember a 10-digit number and go through directories or be placed on hold; and

**WHEREAS** in 2022 the United States will have in place a national 9-8-8 crisis hotline; and

**WHEREAS** the Township of The Archipelago recognizes that it is a significant and important initiative to ensure critical barriers are removed to those in crisis and seeking help;

**NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED** that Council for the Township of The Archipelago hereby endorses this 9-8-8 crisis line initiative; and

**FURTHER BE IT RESOLVED** that staff be directed to send a letter indicating support to Scott Aitchison, MP Parry Sound Muskoka, Norm Miller, MPP Parry Sound Muskoka, Hon. Patty Hajdu, Federal Minister of Health, the Canadian Radio-television and Telecommunications Commission (CRTC), and all Ontario municipalities and local Frist Nations.

Carried.



## TOWNSHIP OF ADELAIDE METCALFE

2340 Egremont Drive, Strathroy, ON N7G 3H6 T: 519-247-3687 F: 519-247-3411 www.adelaidemetcalfe.on.ca

July 12, 2021

City of Owen Sound 808 2<sup>nd</sup> Avenue East Owen Sound, ON N4K 2H4

ATTENTION: JAMIE ECKENSWILLER, DEPUTY CLERK

RE: SUPPORT OF RESOLUTION - ENDORSEMENT OF 988 SUICIDE AND CRISIS PREVENTION

HOTLINE INITIATIVE

Please be advised that the Council of the Township of Adelaide Metcalfe, at the regular meeting of June 21, 2021, supported your resolution and the following was passed.

THAT Council support the City of Owen Sound's endorsement of the 988 Suicide and Crisis Prevention Hotline Initiative.

CARRIED.

Kind regards,

Morgan Calvert CAO/Acting Clerk



June 23rd, 2021

The Honourable Doug Ford Premier of Ontario Premier's Office Room 281, Legislative Building Queen's Park Toronto, ON M7A 1A1

Dear Premier Ford:

Sent via Email: <a href="mailto:premier@ontario.ca">premier@ontario.ca</a>

**RE: Provincial Hopsital Funding of Major Capital Equipment** 

The Council of the Corporation of Tay Valley Township is requesting that further consideration be given to having the Province be financially responsible for the replacement costs associated with all major capital equipment in hospitals, as municipalities across the province are facing major shortfalls in meeting their financial obligations set out in their asset management plans and cannot afford to directly absorb the financial responsibility for the replacement costs of the hospitals' major capital equipment without jeopardizing their financial sustainability.

If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned at (613) 267-5353 ext. 130 or <a href="mailto:clerk@tayvalleytwp.ca">clerk@tayvalleytwp.ca</a>.

Sincerely,

Brian Campbell, Reeve

cc: All municipalities in Ontario



The Corporation of The Township of Brock 1 Cameron St. E., P.O. Box 10 Cannington, ON L0E 1E0 705-432-2355

June 24, 2021

The Honourable Caroline Mulroney, Minister of Transportation Ministry of Transportation 5th Floor 777 Bay St. Toronto, ON M7A 1Z8

Sent via email: caroline.mulroney@pc.ola.org

Dear Honorable Madam:

Re: Township of Archipelago – Road Management Action on Invasive Phragmites

Please be advised that the Committee of the Whole, at their meeting held on June 14, 2021, adopted a resolution endorsing the resolution adopted by the Township of The Archipelago, a copy of which is enclosed, with respect to the invasive species phragmites.

Should you have any concerns please do not hesitate to contact the Clerk's Department, Clerks@Brock.ca.

Yours truly,

THE TOWNSHIP OF BROCK

Deena Hunt Deputy Clerk

Encl.

cc. The Honourable Jeff Yurek, Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks ieff.yurekco@pc.ola.org

The Honourable Jonathan Wilkinson, Minister of Environment and Climate Change

Canada ec.ministre-minister.ec@canada.ca

Maryann Weaver, Municipal Clerk, Township of the Archipelago

mweaver@thearchipelago.on.ca

Carol Schofield, Clerk, Fort Erie cschofield@forterie.ca

Carrie Sykes, Clerk, Lake of Bays csykes@lakeofbays.on.ca

Laurie Scott, MPP Haliburton-Kawartha Lakes-Brock laurie.scottco@pc.ola.org

All Ontario municipalities

AMO amopresident@amo.on.ca

If this information is required in an accessible format, please contact the Township at 705-432-2355.



June 2, 2021

705-635-2272

TF 1.877.566.0005

F 705-635-2132

TOWNSHIP OF LAKE OF BAYS 1012 Dwight Beach Rd Dwight, ON POA 1H0



Via email: schofield@forterie.ca

Town of Fort Erie

Attention: Carol Schofield, Manager, Legislative Services/Clerk

1 Municipal Centre Drive
Fort Erie, ON
L2A 2S6

Dear Ms. Schofield:

RE: Correspondence – Township of The Arhicpelago – Road Management Action on Invasive Phragmites

On behalf of the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Lake of Bays, please be advised that the above-noted correspondence was presented at the last regularly scheduled meeting on June 1, 2021, and the following was passed.

#### "Resolution #7(a)/06/01/21

WHEREAS the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Lake of Bays hereby receives the correspondence from Carol Schofield, Manager, Legislative Services/Clerk for the Town of Fort Erie requesting support for the Ontario Ministry of Transportation (MTO) to Communicate the Strategy on Mapping and Controlling Invasive Phragmites on Provincial Highways, dated April 27, 2021;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Lake of Bays hereby supports the resolution from the Township of The Archipelago requesting the Ontario Ministry of Transportation (MTO) to communicate the strategy on mapping (detecting site) and controlling invasive Phragmites on provincial highways, the specific highway management plans and results by each MTO region, and each highway in the region and work in collaboration with the Township of The Archipelago and requests all levels of government to consider funding support to aid the Township of The Archipelago in managing invasive Phragmites.

...2

Res 18-7 Cow June 14 endorsed.



705-635-2272

TF 1-877-566-0005

F 705-635-2132

TOWNSHIP OF LAKE OF BAYS 1012 Dwight Beach Rd Dwight, ON POA 1H0

#### Page 2

AND FURTHER THAT this resolution be forwarded to the Town of Fort Erie, Township of The Archipelago, Ontario Ministry of Transportation, Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks, Minister of Environment and Climate Change Canada, MPP Norm Miller, and all Ontario Municipalities.

Carried."

Sincerely,

Carrie Sykes, Dipl. M.A., CMO, AOMC,

Director of Corporate Services/Clerk.

CS/cw

Encl.

Copy to:

Township of The Archipelago

Hon. Caroline Mulroney, Minister of Transportation

Hon. Jeff Yurek, Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks

Hon. Jonathan Wilkinson, Minister of Environment and Climate Change Canada

Hon. Norm Miller, MPP, Parry Sound-Muskoka

All Ontario Municipalities



# **Community Services**

## Legislative Services

April 27, 2021 File #120203

Web-site: www.forterie.ca

Sent via email: <a href="mailto:caroline.mulroney@pc.ola.org">caroline.mulroney@pc.ola.org</a>

The Honourable Caroline Mulroney, Minister of Transportation 5th Floor, 777 Bay Street Toronto, ON M7A 1Z8

Honourable and Dear Madam:

Re: Township of The Archipelago - Road Management Action on Invasive Phragmites

Please be advised the Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie at its meeting of April 26, 2021 received and supported correspondence from the Township of The Archipelago dated April 9, 2021 requesting the Ontario Ministry of Transportation (MTO) to communicate the strategy on mapping (detecting sites) and controlling invasive Phragmites on provincial highways, the specific highway management plans and results by each MTO region and each highway in the region and work in coordination with the Township of The Archipelago and requests all levels of government to consider funding support to aid the Township of The Archipelago in managing invasive phragmites.

Attached please find a copy of the Township of The Archipelago's correspondence dated April 9, 2021.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Yours very truly,
Cuf Schofuel

Carol Schofield, Dipl.M.A.

Manager, Legislative Services/Clerk

cschofield@forterie.ca

CS:dlk

Attach

CC

The Honourable Jeff Yurek, Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks jeff.yurekco@pc.ola.org

The Honourable Jonathan Wilkinson, Minister of Environment and Climate Change Canada ec.ministre-minister.ec@canada.ca

Christopher Balasa, Manager, Maintenance Management Office Christopher.balasa@ontario.ca

Wayne Gates, MPP, Niagara Falls wgates-co@ndp.on.ca

MPP Norman Miller. Norm.miller@pc.olg.org

Maryann Weaver, Municipal Clerk, Township of The Archipelago mweaver@thearchipelago.on.ca

Ontario Municipalities



# Township of The Archipelago

9 James Street, Parry Sound ON P2A 1T4 Tel: 705-746-4243/Fax: 705-746-7301 www.thearchipelago.on.ca

April 9, 2021

21-073

Moved by Councillor Barton Seconded by Councillor Manner

#### RE: Road Management Action On Invasive Phragmites

WHEREAS Phragmites australis (Phragmites) is an invasive perennial grass that continues to cause severe damage to wetlands and beaches in areas around the Great Lakes including Georgian Bay; and

WHEREAS Phragmites australis grows and spreads rapidly, allowing the plant to invade new areas and grow into large monoculture stands in a short amount of time, and is an allelopathic plant that secretes toxins from its roots into the soil which impede the growth of neighboring plant species; and

WHEREAS Phragmites australis results in loss of biodiversity and species richness, loss of habitat, changes in hydrology due to its high metabolic rate, changes in nutrient cycling as it is slow to decompose, an increased fire hazard due to the combustibility of its dead stalks, and can have an adverse impact on agriculture, particularly in drainage ditches; and

WHEREAS invasive Phragmites has been identified as Canada's worst invasive plant species by Agriculture and Agrifood Canada; and

WHEREAS the Ontario government has made it illegal to import, deposit, release, breed/grow, buy, sell, lease or trade invasive Phragmites under the Invasive Species Act; and

WHEREAS Phragmites occupy over 4,800 hectares of land around Lake St. Clair alone, while 212 hectares of Phragmites occupy land along the St. Lawrence River. The Georgian Bay Area is particularly affected by Phragmites australis, with more than 700 stands along the shorelines and multiple visible stands on the highways and roads that threaten valuable infrastructure and wetland areas; and

WHEREAS volunteers, non-governmental organizations, and various municipalities have invested tens of thousands of dollars in investments and labour annually for more than eight years in executing managements plans to control invasive Phragmites on roads, coasts, shorelines and in wetlands; and

WHEREAS roads and highways where Phragmites that are left untreated become spread vectors that continually risk new and treated wetlands and coastal shoreline areas; and

WHEREAS according to "Smart Practices for the Control of Invasive Phragmites along Ontario's Roads" by the Ontario Phragmites Working Group, best road management practices for Phragmites australis include early detection, herbicide application, and cutting; and

WHEREAS these best management practices are most effective when used in a multi-pronged approach as opposed to when used as stand-alone control measures; and

WHEREAS mother nature does not recognize political boundaries. Therefore, it is imperative that Municipalities, Districts, the Province, and the Federal government work together in collaboration to eradicate Canada's worst invasive plant species Phragmites australis;

**NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED** that Council for the Corporation of the Township of The Archipelago directs its staff to implement best management practices to promote early detection of invasive Phragmites, and to implement best management practices for invasive Phragmites, and to join the Ontario Phragmites Working Group to collaborate on the eradication of Phragmites in Ontario.

**BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED** that Council for the Corporation of the Township of The Archipelago directs staff to insert clean equipment protocols into tenders and that there is oversight that the protocols are followed; and

**BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED** that Council for the Corporation of the Township of The Archipelago requests the Ontario Ministry of Transportation to map and treat invasive Phragmites annually on all its highways; and

**BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED** that the Ontario Ministry of Transportation (MTO) communicates the strategy on mapping (detecting sites) and controlling invasive Phragmites on provincial highways, the specific highway management plans and results by each MTO region and each highway in the region and work in coordination with the Township of The Archipelago; and

**BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED** that Council for the Corporation of the Township of The Archipelago directs its staff to send this resolution to all municipalities that are part of the Georgian Bay watershed, to all municipalities in the Great Lakes watershed, to the Minister of Transportation, Christopher Balasa the Manager, Maintenance Management Office, and MPP Norman Miller.

**BE IT FINALLY RESOLVED** that Council for the Corporation of the Township of The Archipelago requests all levels of government to consider funding support to aid the Township of The Archipelago in managing invasive phragmites; and directs staff to send a copy of this resolution to the Ontario Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks and the Minister of Environment and Climate Change Canada.

Carried.



# **Township of The Archipelago**

9 James Street, Parry Sound ON P2A 1T4 Tel: 705-746-4243/Fax: 705-746-7301 www.thearchipelago.on.ca

May 21, 2021

21-092

Moved by Councillor Emery Seconded by Councillor Sheard

## RE: <u>Bill 228 - Banning unencapsulated Polystyrene Foam</u>

**WHEREAS** unencapsulated expanded and extruded polystyrene foam (PS foam) is a common and economical product used for dock flotation; and

**WHEREAS** unencapsulated PS foam, when used as floatation, deteriorates and breaks down through exposure to water, sunlight and chemicals (gasoline, oil & other contaminants), as well as from animals and physical impacts from boats and other debris; and

WHEREAS the environmental impacts associated with the breakdown of unencapsulated PS foam are significant. PS foam is one of the top items of debris found on shorelines, beaches, and surface water around the world. Widespread and global contamination has resulted in PS foam being found in the gut contents of wildlife, including in the Great Lakes - St. Lawrence River Basin. PS foam causes adverse effects to wildlife when ingested. Laboratory experiments show negative impacts of PS foam on feeding behaviour, growth, hepatosomatic index (HSI), and reproduction. Under certain conditions, PS foam leaches known toxics styrene and benzene. Floating particles of PS foam also has aesthetic impacts on shorelines and waterways; and

**AND WHEREAS** there is no Federal legislation in Canada regulating the use of unencapsulated expanded polystyrene foam (EPS) for docks to date. However, on May 13, 2021, the Province of Ontario passed *Bill 228: Keeping Polystyrene Out of Ontario's Lakes and Rivers Act*, to regulate and control its use for floats; and

**NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED** that the Great Lakes and St. Lawrence Cities Initiative (Cities Initiative) recognizes the need for PS foam to be encapsulated when used for flotation; and

**BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED** that the Cities Initiative and its members call on the Federal Government of Canada (Ministries of Fisheries and the Environment) the Province of Ontario (Ministry of Natural Resources & Forestry, Ministry of Environment, Conservation & Parks), the Province of Quebec, The United States (U.S.) Federal Government, and the U.S. States of New York, Pennsylvania,

Ohio, Indiana, Michigan, Illinois, Wisconsin and Minnesota to work in collaboration with each other to enact laws which:

- ban unencapsulated polystyrene (PS) products in all new and replacement public and private floating facilities across the Great Lakes Region and the coasts of Canada and the United Sates;
- 2. find common standards of defining encapsulation with the goal of zero emissions of PS foam;
- require the timely transition to approved encapsulated PS products, for all public and private floating facilities currently using unencapsulated PS foam; and
- 4. require the proper disposal of all unencapsulated expanded polystyrene (EPS) products currently being used for dock flotation.

**BE IT FINALLY RESOLVED** that Council for the Corporation of the Township of The Archipelago directs its staff to submit this resolution to the Great Lakes St. Lawrence Cities Initiative; and forward this resolution to all municipalities in the Great Lakes watershed and to Federal and Provincial Representatives.

Carried.



## TOWNSHIP OF ADELAIDE METCALFE

2340 Egremont Drive, Strathroy, ON N7G 3H6 T: 519-247-3687 F: 519-247-3411 www.adelaidemetcalfe.on.ca

July 12, 2021

Township of The Archipelago 9 James Street Parry Sound, ON P2A 1T4

RE: SUPPORT OF RESOLUTION – BILL 228 – BANNING UNENCAPSULATED POLYSTYRENE FOAM

Please be advised that the Council of the Township of Adelaide Metcalfe, at the regular meeting of June 21, 2021, supported your resolution and the following was passed.

THAT Council support the Township of Archipelago Banning Unencapsulated Polystyrene Foam.

CARRIED.

Kind regards,

Morgan Calvert CAO/Acting Clerk



La Corporation de la Municipalité de / The Corporation of the Municipality of ST.CHARLES

C.P. / Box 70, 2 King Street East

St.-Charles ON

P0M 2W0

Tel: 705-867-2032

Fax: 705-867-5789

www.stcharlesontario.ca

June 28, 2021

VIA EMAIL TO: premier@ontario.ca

The Honourable Doug Ford, M.P.P.
Premier of Ontario
Legislative Building
Queen's Park
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1

Dear Premier Ford:

#### Re: Resolution - Municipal Land Transfer Tax

At its Regular Meeting of Council held April 21, 2021, Council for the Corporation of the Municipality of St.-Charles passed the following Resolution:

Resolution No.: 2021-94

Moved by: Councillor Monica Loftus

Seconded by: Councillor Richard Lemieux

"WHEREAS Municipalities in Ontario have an infrastructure deficit of \$34 billion dollars;

AND WHEREAS there is extremely limited grant money being received by the provincial and federal governments;

WE THEREFORE ASK that Municipalities be allowed to have a charge applied to all land transfers within their boundaries and that this amount go directly to the Municipality.

#### **CARRIED**"

Your attention to this matter is greatly appreciated.



#### La Corporation de la Municipalité de / The Corporation of the Municipality of ST.CHARLES

C.P. / Box 70, 2 King Street East

St.-Charles ON

P0M 2W0

Tel: 705-867-2032

Fax: 705-867-5789

www.stcharlesontario.ca

Sincerely,

Municipality of St.-Charles

Tammy J. Godden

Clerk

/tg

CC: Right Honourable Justin Trudeau (Via Email To: <u>Justin.Trudeau@parl.gc.ca</u>)
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, Steve Clark (Via Email To: <u>Steve.Clark@pc.ola.org</u>)

Association of Municipalities of Ontario (Via Email To: AMO@amo.on.ca)

The Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities (Via Email To: Office@fonom.org)

Ontario Municipalities

# $\frac{CORPORATION\ OF\ THE\ MUNICIPALITY\ OF\ CALVIN}{\textbf{Resolution}}$

DATE:	June 22, 2021	NO. <u>2021-163</u>
MOVED BY	Y Christine Shippam	
SECONDEI	DBYDan Maxwell	
" <b>WHEREAS</b> p	rimary residences are curre	ntly exempt from a capital gains tax; and
<b>WHEREAS</b> cu	rrently secondary and addit	onal non-primary properties are subject to capital gains; and
		rently looking into a primary residence capital gains tax as they have ecome a serious issue in Canada; and
	nall communities including the ces in larger cities; and	ne Municipality of Calvin are seeing unprecedented higher selling prices that are
	ir home equity as financial a	who have only a primary residence with no additional non-primary homes d to apply to upsizing or downsizing their home depending on their personal
create an unf among divers	air, two-tiered taxation whice groups such as seniors wh	y residences would be a significant financial blow to Canadians and would ch could lead to depleted savings, inter-generational disparities, disparities o may have a significant portion of their savings vested in their primary of home ownership thereby a further, higher need for rentals; and
	e Federal government could sing affordability;	look at other means to slow down the rapidly escalating housing costs to
Corporation of		Council of the Corporation of the Municipality of Calvin support the ney lobby the Federal Government to cease further consideration of eliminating esidences; and
	nt this resolution be forward and all Ontario Municipalities	ed to the Right Honourable Justin Trudeau; the Honourable Doug Ford, Premier
CARRIED_	June parent	
DIVISION '	<u>VOTE</u>	
NAME OF I Coun Cross Coun Maxw Coun Olmst Coun Shipps	ead	YEA NAY _XXXX X

Mayor Pennell

From: Alison Gray <agray@severn.ca>

**Sent:** June 29, 2021 1:11 PM

To: administration@calvintownship.ca

**Cc:** 'cityadmin@owensound.ca';

Subject: RE: Municipality of Calvin Resolution #2021-163

Hi,

Just a heads up everyone. I got the following response from the Federal Government this morning (key phrase highlighted). Issue appear to be resolved:

----Original Message-----

From: MinFinance / FinanceMin (FIN) < <a href="mailto:Chrystia.Freeland@fin.gc.ca">Chrystia.Freeland@fin.gc.ca</a>>

Sent: June 28, 2021 5:08 PM

To: Alison Gray <a href="mailto:agray@severn.ca">agray@severn.ca</a> Subject: RE: Capital Gains Tax

Dear Ms. Gray:

Thank you for your correspondence of June 25, 2021, which was referred by the Office of the Prime Minister, the Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, regarding the taxation of housing.

# <u>I can confirm that the Government of Canada is not looking at tax changes on principal</u> residences.

Since the beginning of the COVID-19 pandemic, our focus has been providing Canadians the support they need to continue to make ends meet while staying safe and healthy.

As we gradually and safely restart our economy, we will continue to support Canadians.

Thank you for writing.

Sincerely,

The Honourable Chrystia Freeland, P.C., M.P. Deputy Prime Minister and Minister of Finance

Regards, Alison

Alison Gray, BAH, CMO, AOMC Clerk Township of Severn 705-325-2315 x232 severn.ca



#### **County of Frontenac**

2069 Battersea Rd. Glenburnie, ON K0H 1S0

> T: 613.548.9400 F: 613.548.8460

29 June 2021

The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister House of Commons Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0A6

Via email: justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca

Dear Prime Minister:

Re: Frontenac County Council Meeting – June 16, 2021 – Support for Town of Fort Erie Resolution regarding Capital Gains Tax exemptions on Primary Residences

Please be advised that the Council of the County of Frontenac, at its regular meeting held June 16, 2021, passed the following resolution, being Motions, Notice of Which has Been Given, clause b):

#### Motions, Notice of Which has Been Given

b) Motion of Support for Town of Fort Erie Resolution regarding Capital Gains Tax exemptions on Primary Residences

Motion #: 108-21 Moved By: Councillor MacDonald

Seconded By: Councillor Higgins

**Be It Resolved That** the Council of the County of Frontenac endorse the resolution and correspondence received from the Town of Fort Erie calling on the Federal Government to cease further consideration of eliminating Capital Gains Tax exemptions on Primary Residences;

**And Further That** a copy of this resolution be circulated to The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada, The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, The Honourable Chrystia Freeland, Deputy Prime Minister and Minister of Finance, and Peter Bethlenfalvy, Ontario Minister of Finance for their support.

Carried



I trust you will find this in order; however should you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at 613-548-9400, ext. 302 or via email at <a href="mailto:jamini@frontenaccounty.ca">jamini@frontenaccounty.ca</a>.

Yours Truly,

Yannette Amini, Dipl.M.M., M.A. CMO Manager of Legislative Services/Clerk

Copy: Ontario Municipalities

File

Cimini



705-635-2272

TF 1.877.566.0005

F 705-635-2132

TOWNSHIP OF LAKE OF BAYS 1012 Dwight Beach Rd Dwight, ON POA 1H0

July 7, 2021

Via email: cschofield@forterie.ca

Town of Fort Erie
Attention: Carol

Attention: Carol Schofield, Manager, Legislative Services/Clerk

1 Municipal Centre Drive

Fort Erie, ON L2A 2S6

Dear Ms. Schofield:

RE: Correspondence - Capital Gains Tax on Primary Residence

On behalf of the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Lake of Bays, please be advised that the above-noted correspondence was presented at the last regularly scheduled meeting on July 6, 2021, and the following was passed.

#### "Resolution #7(c)/07/06/21

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Lake of Bays hereby receives the correspondence from Carol Schofield, Manager, Legislative Services/Clerk of the Town of Fort Erie requesting support for the Federal Government to cease further consideration of eliminating capital gains tax exemptions on primary residences, dated June 1, 2021;

AND FURTHER THAT Council hereby supports the attached resolution from the Town of Fort Erie;

AND FURTHER THAT this resolution be forwarded to the Prime Minister, the Premier, all Members of Parliament, all Members of Provincial Parliament, and all Ontario municipalities.

Carried."

Sincerely,

Carrie Sykes, Dipl. M.A., CMO, AOMC,

Director of Corporate Services/Clerk.

CS/cw

Encl.

Copy to: Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister

Hon. Doug Ford, Premier All Members of Parliament

All Members of Provincial Parliament

All Ontario Municipalities



# Community Services

## Legislative Services

June 1, 2021 File #120203

The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau Prime Minister House of Commons Ottawa, ON K1A 0A6 Justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca The Honourable Doug Ford
Premier of Ontario
Legislative Building, Queen's Park
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1
premier@ontario.ca

Honourable and Dear Sirs:

## Re: Capital Gains Tax on Primary Residence

The Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie at its meeting of May 31, 2021 passed the following resolution:

Whereas primary residences are currently exempt from a capital gains tax, and

Whereas currently secondary and additional non-primary properties are subject to capital gains, and

Whereas the Federal Government is currently looking into a primary residence capital gains tax as they have recognized that affordable housing has become a serious issue in Canada, and

Whereas smaller communities including the Town of Fort Erie are seeing unprecedented higher selling prices that are outpacing prices in larger cities, and

Whereas many hard-working Canadians who have only a primary residence with no additional non-primary homes count on their home equity as financial aid to apply to upsizing or downsizing their home depending on their personal situation, and

Whereas a change in taxation to primary residences would be a significant financial blow to Canadians and would create an unfair, two-tiered taxation which could lead to depleted savings, inter-generational disparities, disparities among diverse groups such as seniors who may have a significant portion of their savings vested in their primary residence, as well as, reducing the ability of home ownership thereby a further, higher need for rentals, and

Whereas the Federal government could look at other means to slow down the rapidly escalating housing costs to improve housing affordability;

...2

Web-site: www.forterie.ca

#### Now therefore be it resolved,

That: The Federal Government cease further consideration of eliminating capital gains tax exemptions on primary residences, and further

That: A copy of this resolution be circulated to The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, All Members of Parliament, All Members of Provincial Parliament, The Regional Municipality of Niagara, and all Municipalities, for their support.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Yours very truly,

Carol Schofield, Dipl.M.A.

Manager, Legislative Services/Clerk

cschofield@forterie.ca

CS:dlk

c.c. All Members of Parliament

All Members of Provincial Parliament The Regional Municipality of Niagara

Ontario Municipalities

#### THE TOWN OF COCHRANE

171 Fourth Avenue Cochrane, Ontario, Canada, POL 1C0 T: 705-272-4361 | F: 705-272-6068 E: townhall@cochraneontario.com



"Via Email: justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca

June 24th, 2021

The Honourable Justin Trudeau Prime Minister of Canada Office of the Prime Minister 80 Wellington Street Ottawa, ON K1A 0A2

Dear Prime Minister Trudeau:

Re: Motion to Include the PSA Test for Men into the Medical Care

This will serve to advise you that Council, at its regular meeting held Tuesday, June 22<sup>nd</sup>, 2021, passed the following resolution:

"Resolution No. 182-2021

Moved By: Robert Hutchinson

Seconded By: Daniel Belisle

WHEREAS the male population has been made to pay for prostrate blood test and whereas 11 Canadian men will die of prostrate cancer every day and

WHEREAS 1.5 million Canadian men are not seeking the early detection PSA testing and

WHEREAS prostrate cancer is the most common cancer in men and

WHEREAS when detected early the survival rate is close to 100% and detected late 3 of 4 men will be lost and

WHEREAS men who wish to have this test done have to pay \$33.00 for the test



1/2

**THEREFORE** I Robert Hutchinson move that both the Federal and Provincial Governments move to have this test included in the national health care system and that it be made available for all Canadian men at no charge and further that the Government make every effort to have this become a reality sooner than later as stated above every day that goes by another 11 men will die of this avoidable disease and

**FURTHERMORE** that this motion be distributed to Right Honourable Justin Trudeau Prime Minister of Canada, Honourable Doug Ford Premier of Ontario, Minister of Health (Canada) Honourable Patty Hajdu, Deputy Premier and Minister of Health (Ontario) Honourable Christine Elliott, all municipalities, and all First Nation Communities.

#### Carried"

Your attention to this matter is greatly appreciated!

Yours Truly,

THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF COCHRANE

Alice Mercier

Clerk

/am

c.c.: Hon. Doug Ford Premier of Ontario,

Hon. Patty Hajdu, Minister of Health (Canada)

Hon. Christine Elliott, Deputy Premier and Minister of Health (Ontario)

All Municipalities

All First Nation Communities

#### **Municipality of Chatham-Kent**

Corporate Services
Municipal Governance
315 King Street West, P.O. Box 640
Chatham ON N7M 5K8
Tel: 519.360.1998 Fax: 519.436.3237

Toll Free: 1.800.714.7497

June 29, 2021

Via Email: scott@baseballhalloffame.ca

Scott Crawford, Director of Operation Canadian Baseball Hall of Fame & Museum PO Box 1838, 386 Church St. S. St. Marys, ON N4X 1C2

Re: Support for the Induction of the Coloured All-Stars into the Canadian Baseball Hall of Fame

Please be advised the Council of the Municipality of Chatham-Kent at its regular meeting held on June14, 2021 passed the following resolution:

"Whereas The Chatham Coloured All-Stars first formed in 1932, with majority of the players being from North Buxton, Chatham and Windsor areas;

And Whereas they began competing in the Chatham City League in 1932;

And Whereas they broke colour barriers being the first black team to win a major championship competing for and winning the Ontario Baseball Amateur Association's Intermediate B Championship on October 24, 1934;

And Whereas the team was honoured by both the Chatham Sports Hall of Fame and the Ontario Baseball Hall of Fame;

And Whereas in 2001 and 2002, the Toronto Blue Jays wore replica Chatham Coloured All-Stars uniforms in honour of the team when Major League Baseball honoured the Negro Leagues.

Be it therefore resolved that the Municipality of Chatham-Kent endorse this resolution to support the induction of the Coloured All-Stars into the Canadian Baseball Hall of Fame".

If you have any questions or comments, please contact Judy Smith at <a href="mailto:ckclerk@chatham-kent.ca">ckclerk@chatham-kent.ca</a>

Sincerely,

Judy Smith, CMO

**Director Municipal Governance** 

Clerk /Freedom of Information Coordinator



#### **Municipality of Chatham-Kent**

Corporate Services
Municipal Governance
315 King Street West, P.O. Box 640
Chatham ON N7M 5K8
Tel: 519.360.1998 Fax: 519.436.3237

Toll Free: 1.800.714.7497

July 6, 2021

The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada Justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca

Honourable and Dear Sir:

# Support Resolution from the Council of Fort Erie passed June 21<sup>st</sup> re: Licensing of Cannabis Operations – Previously Operating Illegally

Please be advised the Council of the Municipality of Chatham-Kent at its regular meeting held on June 28, 2021 considered the aforementioned topic and subsequent to discussion, the following was resolved:

Moved by Cl Latimer Second by Cl Crew

Whereas there have been a number of illegal cannabis grow operations and;

Whereas these illegal cannabis operations take significant municipal and regional manpower to control, and pose a significant threat to nearby communities, and

Whereas monetary fines and penalties do not restrict cannabis growers from future illegal cannabis activities on the lands, and do not appear to be enough of a deterrent, and

Whereas operating an illegal cannabis grow operation does not restrict the owners from applying for a legal licence to Health Canada through another responsible person, and

Whereas the licensed operators for the grow facilities may be producing for owners or owners within a corporation previously convicted of an offence;

Now therefore be it resolved,

That: The Federal Government look at prohibiting the ability to obtain a licence to grow cannabis if any of the owners including those owners within a corporation have ever been convicted of operating an illegal cannabis operation, and further

That: The Federal Government require that before submitting an application to the Minister for a licence for cultivation, a licence for processing or a licence for sale that authorizes the possession of cannabis, the person that intends to submit the application must first obtain a letter of compliance from the following authorities in the area in which the site referred to in the application is located

- (a) the local government;
- (b) the local fire authority; and
- (c) the local police force or the Royal Canadian Mounted Police detachment that is responsible for providing policing services to that area, and further

That: A copy of this resolution be circulated to The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, The Minister of Health Patty Hajdu, All members of Parliament, All municipalities, Chatham-Kent Police, Royal Canadian Mounted Police and the Federation of Municipalities of Ontario for their support.

If you have any questions or comments, please contact Judy Smith at <u>judys@chatham-</u>kent.ca

Sincerely,

Judy Smith, CMO

**Director Municipal Governance** 

Clerk /Freedom of Information Coordinator

C (via email)

Local MP and MPP

Minister of Health (Canada) Patty.Hajdu@parl.gc.ca

Commissioner Brenda Lucki, RCMP <u>Brenda.Lucki@rcmp-grc.gc.ca</u>

Federation of Canadian Municipalities

Ontario Municipalities

cschofield@forterie.ca



**Municipality of Chatham-Kent** 

Corporate Services
Municipal Governance
315 King Street West, P.O. Box 640
Chatham ON N7M 5K8
Tel: 519.360.1998 Fax: 519.436.3237

Toll Free: 1.800.714.7497

July 6, 2021

Via email: <a href="mailto:ontariobigcitymayors.ca@ONBigCityMayors">ontariobigcitymayors.ca@ONBigCityMayors</a>

Jeff Lehman, Chair Ontario's Big City Mayors

Re: Chatham-Kent support OBCM action on mental health and addiction plan

Please be advised the Council of the Municipality of Chatham-Kent at its regular meeting held on June28, 2021 passed the following motion:

Moved by CI Finn Second by CI Crew

"That the Municipality of Chatham-Kent Council support Ontario's Big City Mayors (OBCM) call for action on ambitious mental health and addiction plan."

If you have any questions or comments, please contact Judy Smith at <a href="mailto:ckclerk@chatham-kent.ca">ckclerk@chatham-kent.ca</a>

Sincerely,

Judy Smith, CMO

**Director Municipal Governance** 

Clerk /Freedom of Information Coordinator

С

Local MP & MPP

**Ontario Municipalities** 



**Municipality of Chatham-Kent** *Corporate Services* 

Municipal Governance 315 King Street West, P.O. Box 640 Chatham ON N7M 5K8 Tel: 519.360.1998 Fax: 519.436.3237

Toll Free: 1.800.714.7497

July 6, 2021

Via Email: <a href="mailto:peter.julian@parl.gc.ca">peter.julian@parl.gc.ca</a>

Honourable Peter Julian MP House of Commons Suite 203, Wellington Building Ottawa ON K1A 0A6

Re: Support Motion M-84 Anti-Hate Crimes and Incidents and Private Member's Bill C-313 Banning Symbols of Hate Act

Please be advised the Council of the Municipality of Chatham-Kent at its regular meeting held on June28, 2021 passed the following motion:

Moved by CI Crew Second by CI Latimer

"That the Municipality of Chatham-Kent Council support MP Peter Julian's private member's motion, Motion M-84 Anti-Hate Crimes and Incidents and his private member's bill Bill-C 313 Banning Symbols of Hate Act".

If you have any questions or comments, please contact Judy Smith at <a href="mailto:ckclerk@chatham-kent.ca">ckclerk@chatham-kent.ca</a>

Sincerely,

Judy Smith, CMO

Director Municipal Governance

Clerk /Freedom of Information Coordinator

C

Local MP & MPP

**Ontario Municipalities** 



July 6, 2021

Honorable Doug Ford Premier of Ontario Sent via email to: premier@ontario.ca

Honorable Stephen Lecce Minister of Education

Sent via email to: minister.edu@ontario.ca

Honorable Caroline Mulroney Minister of Transport Sent via email to: minister.mto@ontario.ca

#### Re: Williams Point Road and Beacock Road School Bus Turnarounds

Please be advised that at the last regular meeting of the Council of the Township of Scugog held June 28 2021, the above captioned matter was discussed and the following resolution was passed:

"That Report PWIS-2021-022, Williams Point Road and Beacock Road School Bus Turnarounds, be received;

That Council request the Durham Student Transportation Services to consider the previous motion of Council of April 26, 2021, and request that the policies to allow 3-point turns or backing up where necessary, to provide safer service to dead-end and private road children and prevent the need for additional turnarounds to be constructed on Township of Scugog roads; and

That Council request the Province of Ontario to consider the previous motion of Council and request that the policies to allow 3-point turns or backing up where necessary, to provide safer service to dead-end and private road children and prevent the need for additional turnarounds to be constructed on municipal roads; and

THAT a copy of this motion and the staff report be forwarded to Premier Doug Ford, Honorable Stephen Lecce (Minister of Education), Honorable Caroline Mulroney (Minister of Transport), Durham Student Transportation Services, Durham District School Board, Durham MPP Lindsey Park, Haliburton-Kawartha Lakes-Brock MPP Laurie Scott, all Durham MPPs, Durham Region, all Ontario Municipalities, Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA), Ontario Good Roads Association (OGRA), and Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO)."

Should you require anything further regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to contact Carol Coleman, Director of Public Works and Infrastructure at 905-985-7346 ext. 149.

Yours truly,

Becky Jamieson

Director of Corporate Services/Municipal Clerk

#### Attachments

cc: Carol Coleman, Director of Public Works and Infrastructure

Durham Student Transportation Services <u>kelly.mechoulan@dsts.on.ca</u> kimberley.briggs@dsts.on.ca

Jurham Diatriot School Board North March Director of Education

Durham District School Board, Norah Marsh, Director of Education

norah.marsh@ddsb.ca

Carolyn Morton, School Trustee <a href="mailto:carolyn.morton@ddsb.ca">carolyn.morton@ddsb.ca</a>
Durham MPP Lindsey Park <a href="mailto:lindsey.park@pc.ola.org">lindsey.park@pc.ola.org</a>
Haliburton-Kawartha Lakes-Brock MPP Laurie Scott

| Jaurie.scott@pc.ola.org

All Durham MPP's -

Rod Phillips, MPP Ajax

Lorne Coe, MPP Whitby

Jennifer French, MPP Oshawa

Lindsey Park, MPP, Durham

Rod.phillips@pc.ola.org

Lorne.coe@pc.ola.org

Jfrench-QP@ndp.on.ca

Lindsey.park@pc.ola.org

Peter Bethlenfalvy, MPP Pickering-Uxbridge

Peter.bethlenfalvy@pc.ola.org

Ralph Walton, Regional Clerk, Durham Region <u>clerks@durham.ca</u>

All Ontario Municipalities

Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA)

Ontario Good Roads Association (OGRA)

Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO)

roma@roma.on.ca

info@ogra.org

amo@amo.on.ca



April 28, 2021

Minister Stephen Lecce
Minister of Education
Sent via email to: minister.edu@ontario.ca

Re: Bus Stops on Dead End Roads

Dear Minister:

At the last regular Council meeting of the Township of Scugog held April 26, 2021, the above captioned matter was discussed and I wish to advise that the following resolution was passed:

**That** Dead-End Road delegations be received: from parents, <u>video</u>, site <u>www.durhamdeadendroadkids.ca</u> and attached correspondence and;

Whereas Dead-End Road kids (cul-de-sacs, private roads) busing being moved from long-time residential to highspeed (some 80km) common stop pickups; percentage of 830,000 Ontario bused students impacted as Student Transportation Services (STS) citing buses shouldn't access private roads, do 3-point-turns, or back up; kids expected to walk 1-2km twice daily (caregivers 4x) in morning dark, on narrow road shoulders, with no "bus stop ahead" warning signage;

Whereas Parents report employment/housing at risk. Must leave work to drop off/pick up children to avoid safety hazards of kids walking on highways unsupervised; secondary school youth reporting education at risk as missing class/affecting grades; children with disabilities not helped like double amputee who needs stop moved 160ft; parents told it's their "responsibility to get kids to bus safely";

Whereas Parents being told busing policy is schoolboard's, but they say it's STS's, who say it's Governance Committee or Ministry of Transportation, but Ministry of Education say it's "transportation consortia who administer policy"; and trustee, governance say cannot change policies, so parents appealing to police, press, & councils re dangers then; oncoming car killed 12-yr-old Cormac and injured sister while waiting at newly relocated bus stop at the base of a hill;

Whereas STS have advised road improvements are responsibility of municipalities, yet municipalities don't own needed land, nor have \$ millions to create 77m bus turnarounds, meanwhile;

Whereas Ontario Transportation Funding is \$1 billion; Jan 27/20 Ministry said they'd improve student transportation, review funding formula; and given STS gets their funding by scoring well in reviews, and given Ministry establishing "Student Transportation Advisory Group" to hear STS sector expertise, experience and ideas;

### Now therefore be it resolved that the Municipality of Scugog requests:

THAT exceptions to allow 3-point turns or backing up where necessary, to provide safer service to dead-end and private road kids, that policies be amended to reflect; when not possible;

**THAT** exceptions to allow indemnification agreements to access private land for bus turnarounds to keep bus stops safer and closer to prescribed 800m distance; when not possible;

**THAT** "Bus Stop Ahead" warning signage be required to notify oncoming traffic, prior to STS moving common stop to main roadway;

**THAT** STS be comprised of solutions like mini-buses, vans, taxis, or public transit, worked into funding formula so doesn't negatively impact STS funding stats;

**THAT** Kid KPI "Key Performance Indicator" be included for Ministry "Effectiveness & Efficiency Follow Up Reviews", establishing benchmarks for responsive-problem-solving for kids & parents' busing concerns, and this be an STS factor to receive funding;

**THAT** Province provide "Parent Portal" for ongoing busing feedback of their STS, so families and kids can review/provide comments, especially during Ministry STS reviews and revisions to funding;

**THAT** Province have GPS tracking software to notify parents when children picked up/dropped off, and

THAT this motion be distributed to Premier Doug Ford, Honorable Stephen Lecce (Minister of Education), Honorable Caroline Mulroney (Minister of Transport), Durham MPP Lindsey Park, Haliburton-Kawartha Lakes-Brock MPP Laurie Scott, all Durham MPPs, Durham Region, all Ontario Municipalities, Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA), Ontario Good Roads Association (OGRA), and Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO).

Should you require any further information in regard to this matter, please do not hesitate to contact Carol Coleman, Director of Public Works and Infrastructure Services at 905-985-7346 ext.149.

Yours truly,

Becky Jamieson

Director of Corporate Services/Municipal Clerk

#### Attachments

cc: Carol Coleman, Director of Public Works and Infrastructure Services

Premier of Ontario, Honourable Doug Ford

Honorable Caroline Mulroney, Minister of Transport

Durham MPP Lindsey Park

Haliburton-Kawartha Lakes-Brock MPP Laurie Scott

All Durham MPP's -

Rod Phillips, MPP Ajax

Lorne Coe, MPP Whitby

Jennifer French, MPP Oshawa

Lindsey Park, MPP, Durham

Laurie Scott, MPP Haliburton-Kawartha Lakes-Brock

Peter Bethlenfalvy, MPP Pickering-Uxbridge

g explicage

Ralph Walton, Regional Clerk, Durham Region

All Ontario Municipalities

Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA)

Ontario Good Roads Association (OGRA)

Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO)

premier@ontario.ca

minister.mto@ontario.ca

lindsey.park@pc.ola.org

laurie.scott@pc.ola.org

Rod.phillips@pc.ola.org

Lorne.coe@pc.ola.org

<u>Jfrench-QP@ndp.on.ca</u>

Lindsey.park@pc.ola.org

Laurie.scott@pc.ola.org

Peter.bethlenfalvy@pc.ola.org clerks@durham.ca

roma@roma.on.ca

info@ogra.org

amo@amo.on.ca



# Township of Scugog Staff Report

To request an alternative accessible format, please contact the Clerks Department at 905-985-7346.

Report Number: PWIS-2021-022

**Prepared by:** Carol Coleman, Director of Public Works and Infrastructure

**Department:** Public Works and Infrastructure Services

Report To: Council

**Date:** June 28, 2021

**Reference:** Strategic Plan Direction#1: Roads & Municipal Infrastructure

Strategic Plan Direction#7: Complete Community

Motion CR-2021-086 Re: Dead-End Road Kids - April 26, 2021

Report Title: Williams Point Road and Beacock Road School Bus Turnarounds

#### **Recommendations:**

- 1. **That** Report PWIS-2021-022, Williams Point Road and Beacock Road School Bus Turnarounds, be received;
- That funding not to exceed \$150,000 for the construction of turnarounds on Williams
  Point Road and Beacock Road to accommodate school buses, be provided through
  the Municipal Projects Reserve;
- 3. **That** the Mayor and Clerk be authorized to enter into Permission to Enter agreements on Beacock Road and Williams Point Road at the location of the turnarounds; and
- 4. **That** Council and staff continue to work with Province of Ontario and the local school boards to change their policies to allow 3-point turns or backing up where necessary, to provide safer service to dead-end and private road children and prevent the need for additional turnarounds to be constructed on Township of Scugog roads.

# 1. Background:

In June 2020, Durham Student Transportation Services (DSTS) notified the Township of Scugog that due to changes to their policy school buses would no longer service the following roads:

Road	New Bus Stop Location
Whitfield Road 230 m west of Honeys Beach Road	Indian Way and Whitfield Road
Williams Point Road/ Jack Rabbit Run (Caesarea)	Regional Road 57 and Williams Point Road
Beacock Road	Regional Road 57 and Beacock Road

The changes were the result of Section 7.2 of the DSTS Policy that states:

"Generally, school bus stops will not be located in areas such as cul-de-sacs or dead end streets. DSTS does not enter private property and roads, such as long rural driveways, gated communities and townhouse/apartment complexes.

DSTS reserves the right to determine if the roadway is suitable for travel, given road conditions and necessary space requirements factoring in turning radius of large school vehicles."

Township staff and an adjacent property owner were successful in providing a solution to allow for ongoing use of the existing bus stop on Whitfield Road located 230 m west of Honeys Beach Road. There is currently a small loop on private property where school buses are able to safely turnaround. To meet the requirements of DSTS, a Permission to Enter Agreement was signed between the Township and the property owner in August 2020 for use of this turning loop.

However, on both Williams Point Road/ Jack Rabbit Run and Beacock Road, DSTS requires the construction of new turnarounds before they will return school buses to these roads.

# 2. Discussion:

#### 2.1 Issues on Williams Point Road and Beacock Road

Williams Point Road/ Jack Rabbit Run runs northeast off of Regional Road 57 and is approximately 2.2 km in length. According to DSTS, 29 students on this road are eligible for school transportation. These students attend Port Perry High School, R.H. Cornish Public School and Cartwright Central Public School.

Beacock Road runs west off of Regional Road 57 and is approximately 2 km in length. There are 3 students eligible for school busing on this road that attend Port Perry High School and Cartwright Central Public School.

After receiving letters from DSTS about the changes to the bus routes, many parents on both these roads were upset and requested review of the transportation arrangements in accordance with Section 7.0 of the DSTS policy. The requests were reviewed by the DSTS Governance Committee in a meeting held on October 28, 2020 and changes to the decision were denied.

Many of the parents have expressed concerns about the school bus changes, including:

- The change in policy although bus stops have been in operation for 25+ years;
- The distance that some children will have to walk to the bus stop exceeds the maximum distance of 800 m in the DSTS Policy;
- The safety of children walking these distances on narrow roads that have no sidewalks or streetlights;
- The likelihood of congestion as the result of parents driving their children to the new bus stops, especially in the winter;
- The safety of children waiting for buses on RR 57; and
- The school bus service on the road was part of the decision making process to move to these locations.

#### 2.2 Policy Change Requests

Despite considerable effort from Council, staff and parents, DSTS has held firm that they will not return the school buses to Williams Point Road/ Jack Rabbit Run or Beacock Road unless suitable turnarounds are available.

In an effort to change the DSTS Policy, at the April 26, 2021 Council meeting, Scugog Council passed the following resolution:

"That Dead-End Road delegations be received: from parents, <u>video</u>, site www.durhamdeadendroadkids.ca and attached correspondence and;

Whereas Dead-End Road kids (cul-de-sacs, private roads) busing being moved from long-time residential to highspeed (some 80km) common stop pickups; percentage of 830,000 Ontario bused students impacted as Student Transportation Services (STS) citing buses shouldn't access private roads, do 3-point-turns, or back up; kids expected to walk 1-2km twice daily (caregivers 4x) in morning dark, on narrow road shoulders, with no "bus stop ahead" warning signage;

Whereas Parents report employment/housing at risk. Must leave work to drop off/pick up children to avoid safety hazards of kids walking on highways

unsupervised; secondary school youth reporting education at risk as missing class/affecting grades; children with disabilities not helped like double amputee who needs stop moved 160ft; parents told it's their "responsibility to get kids to bus safely";

Whereas Parents being told busing policy is schoolboard's, but they say it's STS's, who say it's Governance Committee or Ministry of Transportation, but Ministry of Education say it's "transportation consortia who administer policy"; and trustee, governance say cannot change policies, so parents appealing to police, press, & councils re dangers then; oncoming car killed 12-yr-old Cormac and injured sister while waiting at newly relocated bus stop at the base of a hill;

**Whereas** STS have advised road improvements are responsibility of municipalities, yet municipalities don't own needed land, nor have \$ millions to create 77m bus turnarounds, meanwhile;

**Whereas** Ontario Transportation Funding is \$1 billion; Jan 27/20 Ministry said they'd improve student transportation, review funding formula; and given STS gets their funding by scoring well in reviews, and given Ministry establishing "Student Transportation Advisory Group" to hear STS sector expertise, experience and ideas;

#### Now therefore be it resolved that the Municipality of Scugog requests:

**That** exceptions to allow 3-point turns or backing up where necessary, to provide safer service to dead-end and private road kids, that policies be amended to reflect; when not possible;

**That** exceptions to allow indemnification agreements to access private land for bus turnarounds to keep bus stops safer and closer to prescribed 800 m distance; when not possible;

**That** "Bus Stop Ahead" warning signage be required to notify oncoming traffic, prior to STS moving common stop to main roadway;

**That** STS be comprised of solutions like mini-buses, vans, taxis, or public transit, worked into funding formula so doesn't negatively impact STS funding stats;

**That** Kid KPI "Key Performance Indicator" be included for Ministry "Effectiveness & Efficiency Follow Up Reviews", establishing benchmarks for responsive-problemsolving for kids & parents' busing concerns, and this be an STS factor to receive funding;

**That** Province provide "Parent Portal" for ongoing busing feedback of their STS, so families and kids can review/provide comments, especially during Ministry STS reviews and revisions to funding;

**That** Province have GPS tracking software to notify parents when children picked up/dropped off, and

That this motion be distributed to Premier Doug Ford, Honorable Stephen Lecce (Minister of Education), Honorable Caroline Mulroney (Minister of Transport), Durham MPP Lindsey Park, Haliburton-Kawartha Lakes-Brock MPP Laurie Scott, all Durham MPPs, Durham Region, all Ontario Municipalities, Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA), Ontario Good Roads Association (OGRA), and Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO)."

To date, the Township has not received a response from any of these parties regarding the requests.

#### 2.3 Turnaround Designs

In order to assist in returning the school buses to Williams Point Road/ Jack Rabbit Run or Beacock Road, Township staff reviewed options to construct turnarounds on these roads.

On Williams Point Road/ Jack Rabbit Run, DSTS requires a turnaround for the largest size (70 passenger) school bus which requires a 24.5 m (80 feet) diameter turnaround. DSTS indicated that a smaller size bus has difficulty making the sharp turn on Williams Point Road and immediately navigating the incline through snow. Further using a smaller bus would not guarantee service along the roadway during winter months.

The Township considered two locations for the turnaround. The first was at the Williams Point Cottagers Association park property and the second was at the corner where Williams Point Road and Jack Rabbit Run meet. The second location was considered preferable as it would not impact parkland and would shorten the walking distance for children on Jack Rabbit Run. In order to determine whether such a turnaround was feasible, the Township retained a consultant to undertake a survey of the area and prepare a preliminary design. The turnaround was able to be designed primarily within lands owned by the Township but will have require permission to enter for land on the southeast corner of the turnaround. As well, the turnaround will require some trees to be removed and a Bell pedestal to be relocated.

On Beacock Road, DSTS indicated that a smaller turnaround of 19 m (62 feet) m diameter turnaround would be sufficient as a smaller bus could be used for this location. The best location was determined to be the west end of Beacock Road and the adjacent landowner has indicated willingness to enter into a Permission to Enter agreement for this turnaround.



Figure 1: Proposed Location of Turnaround for Williams Point Road/ Jack Rabbit Run



Figure 2: Proposed Location of Beacock Road Turnaround

# 3. Financial Implications:

As the need for the turnarounds were not known at the time the 2021 Capital Budget was prepared, this work is unbudgeted. The total estimated cost for the design and construction are provided below:

Planmac Engineering Inc.	\$15,000
Williams Point Road Turnaround	\$90,000
Beacock Road Turnaround	\$30,000
Contingency	<u>\$15,000</u>
Total Estimated Cost	<u>\$150,000</u>

The estimated construction costs include:

- · Clearing and grubbing
- Removal of bitumous surface, earth excavation (to 500 mm depth), grading
- Supply and place 300 mm of Granular 'B'
- Supply and place 150 mm of Granular 'A'
- New 450 mm culverts
- Ditching and removal of material
- Asphalt and line painting for Williams Point Road (50 mm HL8, 30 mm HL3)
- Restoration of driveways and grass areas
- Mobilization/ demobilization
- Traffic control

The turnaround on Williams Point Road will also require relocation of a Bell pedestal. The cost for this relocation is not yet known.

It is recommended that the above costs be funded from the Municipal Projects Reserve.

# 4. Communication Considerations:

Township staff will notify DSTS, affected residents and the Williams Point Cottagers Association regarding the timing of the works.

Information will also be provided on our website throughout the length of the project to provide the public with a means to keep updated on the progress of the project and to notify of any closures, detours, etc.

# 5. Conclusion:

At this time the construction of school bus turnarounds on Williams Point Road/ Jack Rabbit Run and Beacock Road appears to be the only solution to have the school buses return to these roads and provide a much needed service for the children on these roads. Township Council and staff will continue to work with the Province of Ontario and the local school boards to change their policies to allow 3-point turns or backing up where necessary, to provide safer service to dead-end and private road children and prevent the need for additional turnarounds to be constructed on Township of Scugog roads.

Respectfully Submitted by:	Reviewed By:
Carol Coleman, P. Eng.	Ken Nix,
Director of Public Works and Infrastructure	Chief Administrative Officer

#### **Attachments:**

N/A



#### RESOLUTION 0155-2021 adopted by the Council of The Corporation of the City of Mississauga at its meeting on June 30, 2021

0155-2021 Moved by: P. Saito Seconded by: C. Parrish

WHEREAS The City of Mississauga operates on the Treaty and Traditional Territory of the Mississaugas of the Credit First Nation and Anishinaabe peoples, the Haudenosaunee Confederacy and the Huron-Wendat First Nation. We recognize that these peoples, and their ancestors live and lived on these lands since time immemorial on these lands called Turtle Island. The City of Mississauga is home to many First Nations, Métis and Inuit peoples; and

**WHEREAS** the residents of the Town, now City, of Mississauga chose for their name an anishinaabemowim name which speaks to the shared settler and Indigenous history within these lands; and

**WHEREAS** the City of Mississauga has committed to a path towards Reconciliation with Indigenous Peoples and has responded to the Truth and Reconciliation Commission's Calls to Action; and

**WHEREAS** the City of Mississauga is committed to speaking truths about our history to further our collective understanding of the past to help create a better future; and

**WHEREAS** the terrible uncovering of over one thousand unmarked and forgotten children burials at residential schools which have been reported over the past month is a truth about Canada's past; and

**WHEREAS** because of these truths the government of Canada has declared this year's Canada Day should be a time of reflection and focus on reconciliation; and

**WHEREAS** Gimaa Stacey LaForme of the Mississaugas of the Credit First Nation has called for this to be a time for supporting each other and contemplating the legacy and future of Canada; and

**THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED** that the City of Mississauga will mark Canada Day virtually this year in a manner that provides an opportunity for reflection on our shared history and commitment to a better future:

- Singing of National Anthem
- Greetings and Opening Remarks, Mayor Bonnie Crombie
- Comments from Mayor of Kariya, Japan Takeshi Inagaki
- Comments from Gimaa Stacey LaForme
- Oath of Reaffirmation performed by Members of Council
- Closing Remarks, Mayor Bonnie Crombie
- Lighting the Clock Tower orange to remember those lives lost and changed forever as a result of residential schools

Changing the digital signage at the Square to "As we mark Canada Day, the City
of Mississauga stands in solidarity with Indigenous communities across Canada."

#### **AND FURTHER** to mark this Canada Day:

That the Council of the City of Mississauga call upon the Government of Canada to terminate its appeal of the 2019 Human Rights Tribunal Ruling, ordering Ottawa to pay compensation to First Nations Children and their families, separated in a chronically underfunded child welfare system that sees Indigenous children making up more than half the children in foster care even though they comprise only 7% of all the children under the age of 15 in Canada.

**AND** That this Resolution be sent to all municipalities in Canada.

Recorded Vote	YES	NO	ABSENT	ABSTAIN
Mayor B. Crombie	Х			
Councillor S. Dasko	Х			
Councillor K. Ras	Х			
Councillor C. Fonseca	Х			
Councillor J. Kovac	Х			
Councillor C. Parrish	Х			
Councillor R. Starr	Х			
Councillor D. Damerla	Х			
Councillor M. Mahoney	Х			
Councillor P. Saito	Х			
Councillor S. McFadden	Х			
Councillor G. Carlson	Х			

Unanimous (12, 0)

From: Assunta Ferrante < Assunta. Ferrante@vaughan.ca>

**Sent:** July 9, 2021 9:41 AM

**To:** CltyAdminEmailUsers <CltyAdminEmailUsers@owensound.ca> **Subject:** Item 22, Committee of the Whole Report No. 29, June 22, 2021

July 9, 2021

Sent on behalf of Todd Coles, City Clerk

Briana Bloomfield City Clerk City of Owen Sound 808 2nd Avenue East Owen Sound, ON, ON N4K 2H4

Dear Briana Bloomfield:

#### RE: RAISING THE LEGAL AGE FOR A LICENSED DRIVER FROM 16 TO 18

<u>Linked</u> for your information is **Item 22**, **Report No. 29**, of the Committee of the Whole regarding the above-noted matter, which was adopted without amendment by the Council of the City of Vaughan at its meeting of June 22, 2021.

I draw your attention to the Resolution recommendation, as follows:

2. That the City Clerk forward a copy of this resolution to the Premier, the Minister of Transportation, the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, and to all municipalities in Ontario.

If the above link does not work, please refer to the following <u>Post-Agenda page</u>, and locate the item accordingly.

To assist us in responding to inquiries, please quote the item and report number.

For inquiries, please reply to clerks@vaughan.ca.

Sincerely,

Todd Coles City Clerk

Attachment:

Extract (linked)



T 705-635-2272

TF 1-877-566-0005

F 705-635-2132

TOWNSHIP OF LAKE OF BAYS 1012 Dwight Beach Rd Dwight, ON POA 1H0

July 7, 2021

Via email: admin@hudson.ca

Township of Hudson Attention: Jordan Kemp, Clerk-Treasurer 903303 Hanbury Road New Liskeard, ON P0J 1P0

Dear Mr. Kemp:

RE: Correspondence - Support for Fire Departments

On behalf of the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Lake of Bays, please be advised that the above-noted correspondence was presented at the last regularly scheduled meeting on July 6, 2021, and the following was passed.

# "Resolution #7(b)/07/06/21

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Corporation hereby receives the correspondence from Jordan Kemp, Clerk-Treasurer of the Township of Hudson requesting support for the Federal and Provincial Government to include apparatuses, training, equipment and structures for Fire Departments as eligible categories to any further Infrastructures Programs, dated March 31, 2021;

AND FURTHER THAT Council hereby supports the attached resolution from the Township of Hudson;

AND FURTHER THAT this resolution be forwarded to the Premier, the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, the Minister of Infrastructure, local MPP, local MP, the Ontario Fire Marshal, the Ontario Association of Fire Chiefs, and all Ontario municipalities.

Carried."



705-635-2272

TF 1.877.566.0005

F 705-635-2132

TOWNSHIP OF LAKE OF BAYS 1012 Dwight Beach Rd Dwight, ON POA 1H0

Page 2

Sincerely,

Carrie Sykes, Dipl. M.A., CMO, AOMC,

Director of Corporate Services/Clerk.

CS/cw

Encl.

Copy to: Hon. Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario

Hon. Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing

Hon. Kinga Surma, Minister of Infrastructure

Hon. Scott Aitchison, Member of Parliament for Parry Sound-Muskoka

Hon. Norm Miller, Member of Provincial Parliament for Parry Sound-Muskoka

Jon Pegg, Ontario Fire Marshal The Association of Fire Chiefs All Ontario Municipalities



# CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF HUDSON

903303 HANBURY RD. NEW LISKEARD, ON P0J1P0 (t) 705-647-5439 (f) 705-647-6373

www.hudson.ca admin@hudson.ca

March 31st, 2021

The Honourable Doug Ford Premier of Ontario Legislative Building Queen's Park Toronto, ON M7A 1A1

**Attention: Premier Ford** 

RE: Support for Fire Departments

At the Township of Hudson's Regular Meeting of Council held on Wednesday March 3<sup>rd</sup>, 2021, the following resolution 2021-049 was put forward and passed:

WHEREAS the role of Ontario's 441 fire departments and their approximate 30,000 full, part-time, and volunteer firefighters is to protect Ontarians and their property; and

WHEREAS according to the Ontario Fire Marshal and Emergency Management's latest data, in Ontario there was over 11,000 number of loss fires, 9,500 no loss fires, 784 injuries, 91 fatalities, and over \$820 million dollars of estimated loss in 2018; and

WHEREAS fire emergencies only make up a portion of the total calls for help received by fire and emergency service departments as they respond to nearly every public emergency, disaster, or 9-1-1 call; and

WHEREAS Ontario's fire department infrastructure deficit continues to grow annually and is almost entirely borne by the municipality and local taxpayers with the majority having populations under 25,000; and

WHEREAS due to antiquated structures and equipment that do not meet current industry standards the safety of the Ontario public and Ontario firefighters is being jeopardized;

NOW THEREFORE the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Hudson resolves as follows:

 THAT the Federal and Provincial Government includes apparatuses, training, equipment and structures for fire departments as eligible categories to any further infrastructure programs which will not only provide immediate stimulus to the local, provincial and federal economies given current economic uncertainty but also ensure the safety of Canadians and dedicated firefighters; and THAT this resolution be forwarded to the Honourable Doug Ford Premier of
Ontario, the Honourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, the
Honourable Laurie Scott, Minister of Infrastructure, local MPP, local MP, the
Ontario Fire Marshal, Jon Pegg, the Ontario Association of Fire Chiefs, and all
Ontario Municipalities.

Please accept this for your consideration and any necessary action.

Sincerely,

Jordan Kemp

Clerk-Treasurer

Township of Hudson



**Municipality of Chatham-Kent** 

Corporate Services
Municipal Governance
315 King Street West, P.O. Box 640
Chatham ON N7M 5K8
Tel: 519.360.1998 Fax: 519.436.3237

Toll Free: 1.800.714.7497

July 6, 2021

Bereavement Authority of Ontario (BAO) 100 Sheppard Ave East, Suite 505 Toronto, ON M2N 6N5 (via e-mail) info@thebao.ca

# Support Resolution from the Council of Rideau Lakes passed May 20<sup>th</sup> re Funding for Maintenance and Preservation Repair of Abandoned Cemeteries

Please be advised the Council of the Municipality of Chatham-Kent at its regular meeting held on June 28, 2021 considered the aforementioned topic and subsequent to discussion, the following was resolved:

Moved by CI Latimer Second by CI Finn

Whereas Municipalities in Ontario have been made responsible for abandoned cemeteries within their boundaries, and are required by the Funeral, Burial and Cremation Services Act, 2002 "to ensure that the cemetery grounds, including all lots, structures, and markers, are maintained to ensure the safety of the public and to preserve the dignity of the cemetery;

And Whereas cemeteries are not only symbols of respect, preserving the memory of families, prominent citizens, and local history; some cemeteries are landmarks in themselves and hold great historical value worldwide;

And Whereas preservation repairs to older cemeteries are very costly, requiring the specialized services of stonemasons and archeologists;

And Whereas the care and maintenance funds of abandoned cemeteries are generally non-existent or so small as to produce insufficient annual interest to cover even the cost of lawn care at the site;

Now Therefore the Council of The Corporation of the Municipality of Chatham-Kent hereby Urges the Government of Ontario to immediately provide funding sources for Municipalities for the ongoing maintenance and preservation repair of abandoned

cemeteries in their care;

And Further that this Resolution be forwarded to the Bereavement Authority of Ontario, the Minister of Government and Consumer Affairs, the Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA), and local MPP.

If you have any questions or comments, please contact Judy Smith at <a href="mailto:judys@chatham-kent.ca">judys@chatham-kent.ca</a>

Sincerely,

Judy Smith, CMO

**Director Municipal Governance** 

Clerk /Freedom of Information Coordinator

C

Local MP & MPP
Minister of Government and Consumer Affairs
ROMA



#### TOWNSHIP OF ADELAIDE METCALFE

2340 Egremont Drive, Strathroy, ON N7G 3H6 T: 519-247-3687 F: 519-247-3411 www.adelaidemetcalfe.on.ca

July 12, 2021

Township of Rideau Lakes 1439 County Road 8 Delta, ON K0E 1G0

RE: SUPPORT OF RESOLUTION - ABANDONED CEMETERIES

Please be advised that the Council of the Township of Adelaide Metcalfe, at the regular meeting of June 21, 2021, supported your resolution and the following was passed.

THAT Council support the Township of Rideau Lakes motion to urge the Government of Ontario to provide funding sources for municipalities for the ongoing maintenance and preservation repair of abandoned cemeteries in their care.

CARRIED.

Kind regards,

Morgan Calvert CAO/Acting Clerk



#### TOWNSHIP OF ADELAIDE METCALFE

2340 Egremont Drive, Strathroy, ON N7G 3H6 T: 519-247-3687 F: 519-247-3411 www.adelaidemetcalfe.on.ca

July 12, 2021

Township of The Archipelago 9 James Street Parry Sound, ON P2A 1T4

RE: SUPPORT OF RESOLUTION – BILL 279 – ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AMENDMENT ACT (MICROPLASTICS FILTERS FOR WASHING MACHINES), 2021

Please be advised that the Council of the Township of Adelaide Metcalfe, at the regular meeting of June 21, 2021, supported your resolution and the following was passed.

THAT Council support the Township of Archipelago Environmental Protection Amendment Act (Microplastics Filters for Washing Machines).

CARRIED.

Kind regards,

Morgan Calvert CAO/Acting Clerk